
December 14, 2023

Dear loyal Ministry of Hope supporter,

WHEW! It's that time of year again – filled with traveling, busy schedules, visiting loved ones, lots of running around in an 
effort to make the season festive and bright, all jammed into the end of what's already been such an overwhelming year, 
right? Well, I'd like to share with you about a visitor that's often unexpected around the holidays: Grief. There's a heartfelt 
poem that talks about how she shows up uninvited at a party, and brings along Anger, Fear, Frustration, Guilt, and 
Hopelessness with her.

We see a LOT of Grief at the Western Correctional Center for Women (WCCW). She and her friends visit almost 
everyone there at one time or another – taking up every corner of space, speaking louder than all the other voices in the 
room. They cause uncomfortable feelings and leave a mess. When the visit is over, there is a realization that one friend 
remains – quietly cleaning, working to make things right again… LOVE. She had been there the whole time, and looked 
familiar, but was just dressed as Grief.

At a time when our world can feel like a scary place, it can be hard to know where and how to help with so many people 
suffering – here locally, across our country, and in so many regions around the world. But we're happy to say that Love is 
a close friend to the Ministry of Hope and our community. We recognize the importance for experiencing all of Grief's 
friends. Every day, Love also gives us opportunities to introduce more of her friends to those we serve: Joy, Healing, 
Growth, Strength, Respect, Courage and HOPE. 

It has been said that each of us has the power to create our own future. Well, I can assure you that Ministry of Hope has 
been living by that mantra, continuing our quest throughout the year for providing safe spaces, trust, courage, inspiration,
care and motivation for those inside – and outside – the gates. Without your support, we would not have the 
encouragement, resources, and hope required to keep facing the ongoing challenges and changes – while being 
present one day at a time – in serving the residents at WCCW.

We continue to find new ways to provide programs, services, pastoral care, classes, and mentoring in the constantly 
changing incarcerated landscape. Volunteers and (limited) groups have returned to WCCW, and we have a new and 
operational Family Reunification Center on-site. Ministry of Hope has also been working to expand post-release 
programs and transitional assistance in an attempt to help even more women successfully reenter our community with 
the tools to start a new life for themselves. We are ready for 2024, and with your help, we'll make a reality the high 
hopes we have for the upcoming year!

Maya Angelou said, “Love recognizes no barriers. It jumps hurdles, leaps fences, penetrates walls to arrive at its 
destination full of hope.” By joining us in making a deeper connection with our residents, we are able to make a real 
impact in their day-to-day lives and their future. This creates hope for renewal, reconciliation, and restoration – our 
vision statement enacted! The Ministry of Hope wishes you and yours a blessed 2023 holiday, and a healthy and bright 
2024. On behalf of our Board, as well as all the residents, staff, and our chaplains at WCCW, we truly thank you for 
remembering Ministry of Hope with your support. 

Let's continue to invite LOVE and HOPE into our lives and our community.

Lauronda Morrow Teeple
Executive Director

P.O. Box 998, Black Mountain NC 28711  |  Donate online now at: www.MinistryOfHopeWNC.org

admin@MinistryOfHopeWNC.org
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